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Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you have had a good week.

I wanted to share with you some wonderful pupil news. Two of our Year 13

pupils have had fabulous news this week. Head Girl,                 , has been

called for an Oxbridge interview, while                    has secured three

conditional offers to study Law at Harvard (4th highest ranked university in

the world), Princeton (6th) and Yale(10th). Well done girls!

This Week
VMT Showcase
A huge thank you to our Visiting Music Teachers who prepared our pupils

for their Showcase concert on Tuesday afternoon. We had excellent

performances from Romeo (piano), Rhys (keyboard), Martha (piano), Zara

(piano), Daisy (clarinet), Alexander (saxophone), Charis (piano) and Marlo

(keyboard).

Our Visiting Music Teachers are:

Mr Ellmer – Drums/Percussion

Ms Campbell – Violin/Viola

Mr Turner – Piano/Keyboard/Trumpet

Ms James – Flute/Clarinet/Saxophone

A special thanks to Mr Turner and Ms James for organising the concert at

such short notice.

Evelyn S
Mae McC 
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ISA National Swimming Event
Today our Year 12 pupils are supporting and representing Bishop Challoner in

running the ISA National Swimming Championships at the London Aquatics

Centre, a venue used for the 2012 London Olympics.

Unifrog
At the start of next term, we will be launching Unifrog to pupils from Year 7

upwards. Unifrog is a careers platform offering pupils a one-stop-shop to

explore their interests, compare different education and career pathways, and

develop their skills and wellbeing. Every Tuesday morning during form period

will be dedicated to exploring careers opportunities through this new

platform.

Mock Exams 
Congratulations to all our Year 11 and Year 13 pupils on completing their

mock examinations this week. I very much understand that the lead up to the

exams and this past week has been stressful for several of our pupils, so well

done on completing the mocks this week. Pupils will receive their mock exam

results next                                   during morning break. 

Next week

The Christmas build-up has begun in earnest at Bishop Challoner with the

trees being assembled both inside and outdoors. A special thank you to the      

_____ family for providing the school with the outdoor tree. This is very much

appreciated. 

Friday 8 December

Davis 
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On Monday we host our                                                          day with face

painting and a bubble machine all part of the activities. Tuesday sees our

pupils in Key Stage 2 attending and celebrating the annual advent service with

the Archbishop at Southwark Advent Service, St George’s Cathedral,

Southwark. 

On Wednesday, we will be hosting the SELCAT (we are working in

association with SELCAT schools, a new partnership we have recently

developed) Primary Chaplaincy Advent Retreat in our Chapel. This retreat

will provide training and spiritual development for those pupil leaders within

all our schools whose responsibility it is to develop the faith of their peers. We

are really looking forward to greeting several schools who will be joining us at

the first of our Chaplaincy & Faith Friends Retreat Days.

On Thursday it will be some of our Prep pupils’ First Reconciliation. This will

take place after morning Chapel Mass. Parents are all warmly invited to join us

for that Mass and to stay on for reconciliation with Fr Francis. 

Finally, on Friday it will be our EYFS Christmas Party in the School Hall.

In Advance
Tuesday 12 December 

Wednesday 13 December at 2pm & Thursday 14 December at 6pm 

Reindeer and Christmas Crafts

School Carol Service, St Edmund’s Church

Pre-Prep and Prep Christmas Show 
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I hope you have an enjoyable weekend.

With best wishes

Mark Wallace

Connected Event
Our next Careers event will be the                                      event in                for

pupils in Key Stage 4 & 5. If any parent or carer has an office locally or in

London that we may be able to use for this event, please get in touch with

Carolyn Chamberlain (cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk) or myself

(MWallace@bcsweb.co.uk). We would be pleased to hear from you. 

Architects
We are undertaking a space audit with regards to maximizing our space usage

at the school. If there are any architects within our school community who

can give advice and expertise, that would be very much appreciated. If you

could contact me in the first instance on MWallace@bcsweb.co.uk

Meet The Head
For your diaries, the next                            will take place on ____________           

_________ in the Dining Hall.

School Vacancies
There are two school vacancies available at present. They are for an      

___________________ and an ___________          . For further details and job

descriptions, please contact Carolyn Chamberlain at

cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk 

Challoner Connected January 

Meet The Head Wednesday 

7 February 

EYFS/Prep

Lunchtime Supervisor Exams Officer (p/t)

mailto:cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk
mailto:MWallace@bcsweb.co.uk
mailto:MWallace@bcsweb.co.uk
mailto:cchamberlain@bcsweb.co.uk


Term Dates 2024/25

Autumn Term 2024
(Monday 26 August – BANK HOLIDAY)

START OF TERM Monday 2 September

HALF TERM Friday 18 October 4pm – Monday 4 November

8.30am

TERM ENDS Friday 13 December 12 noon

Spring Term 2025
START OF TERM Monday 6 January

HALF TERM Friday 14 February 4pm – Monday 24 February

8.30am

TERM ENDS Friday 4 April 12 noon

(Easter Weekend: Good Friday 18 April to Easter Monday 21

April)

Summer Term 2025
START OF TERM Wednesday 23 April 

HALF TERM Friday 23 May 4pm – Monday 2 June 8.30am

TERM ENDS Friday 4 July 12 noon
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Raffle books for the Christmas Fair (9th December)  have been sent home

in book bags this week, extras available at reception. The sold stubs and

unsold books need to be returned next week to reception before the fair.

There will be a prize for the class that sells the most tickets. 



PUPIL SUCCESS
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The year 10 football team

gave their best performance

of the year so far in a

convincing 4-1 win against

Farringtons. The game

started evenly before a

mistake cost us the first

goal. The boys persevered

and showed great resilience

and hard work to come

back into the game with an

excellent through ball by

Eli for Jaemar to finish first

time.

 The game was locked at 1-1 going into half time. The team

thoroughly dominated the second half and some excellent assists

from Raff and Barclay led to further goals for Jaemar, Femi and

Daniel. The defence throughout the half remained focused and won

the vast majority of their tackles to see out the game comfortably.

Well done to all in an excellent team performance.

-Mr Oliver, Director of Sport 

Sports News 



The Year 7 trip to Disneyland Paris commenced with an enchanting

cruise along the Seine, setting the tone for an extraordinary adventure.

Against the backdrop of iconic landmarks, the students forged lasting

bonds, sharing laughter and creating memories. The journey through

French culture continued as they explored the vibrant streets and

savored local delicacies. At Disneyland, adrenaline soared on

exhilarating rollercoasters, fostering a sense of shared thrill. As the sun

set, the park transformed into a dazzling spectacle with a spectacular

light show, illuminating the night sky and providing a magical

conclusion to a day filled with friendship, cultural discovery, and the

pure joy of youthful exuberance.

-Mr Lubi, Head of KS3
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Year 7 EuroDisney Trip 
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As part of the senior school’s trip day, The

English department were fortunate enough

to purchase the much sought after tickets

to Poetry Live! This event brings some of

the country’s most revered poets (the likes

of Simon Armitage, Carol Ann Duffy and

John Agard) to the same stage. The poets

entertained their captivated audience with

a selection of some of their best-known

works along with, helpfully for our

students, poems from the GCSE Literature

Poetry Anthology studied at KS4. 

As well as the poems, we heard about the poets’ methods and their

inspiration for writing. Additionally, examiners from the exam boards spoke

about the Unseen Poetry section of the exam – providing students with an

insight into the features to look out for and to comment on in the summer

exams. Finally, I’d like to say a big thank you to all the staff that

accompanied this trip on behalf of the English department.

-Mrs Cutting – Head of English

Inside the theatre Carol Ann Duffy 

Simon Armitage (Current Poet
Laureate)
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Last week, Year 8 took a

trip to Go Ape, Leeds

Castle. The day was

enjoyed by all, with our

adventurous explorers

facing their fears  on a

250m zip-line. Well done

Year 8!
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The PTA held a wreath night on
Tuesday, it was a great success

and everyone really enjoyed
themselves. Big thanks to all

that came along and supported.
The envent was hosted by

Lola's Flower Box 
lolas_flower_box@outlook.com 

mailto:lolas_flower_box@outlook.com
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Pre-Prep and Prep School
This week we were delighted to watch the Reception children perform

their first ever pupil led assembly to the Prep school and their parents.

Their assembly was on the theme of dinosaurs and dentists, which they

linked beautifully with a fun story. They performed their lines confidently,

loudly and clearly and also entertained us with a song. Well done

Reception class! 

On Wednesday the Year 6 children enjoyed a trip to the Science Museum,

where they were thrilled to experience ‘Power Up’, a hands on gaming

workshop in which the children  experienced video games and consoles

spanning the last 50 years. The children were encouraged to engage

collaboratively in problem solving and sharpen their critical thinking and

reasoning in a fun way.They had a great day and were excellent

ambassadors for the school, with many people commenting on their smart

uniforms and excellent manners. Well done Year 6!

We are looking forward to seeing families at the Christmas play ‘A Fireside

Nativity’ on 13th and 14th December. Rehearsals are in full swing and we

are impressed by the children’s focus and beautiful singing voices. Please

send your child’s costumes in to school by Monday 4th December in a

named carrier bag. 

We would like to wish everyone a wonderful weekend,

Mr Peck, Mrs Bateman and Ms Hoyles



 Gaby for excellent development and effort in
writing 

Deanna for having a positive attitude towards
learning  

Reception

Year 1 

Year 2

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 6 

James for very neat handwriting 

Ayo for excellent effort in his maths work
and trying hard in class    

Charles for showing a positive attitude to learning   

Orla for great effort and a positive attitude to
learning  

Maggie for her excellent attitude and always
working hard 
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Pre-Prep and Prep School

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Many congratulations to all our Stars. We are very proud of you!



EYFS 
The Pre-Prep have embraced the festive spirt this

week, preparing lots of beautiful Christmas

decorations. 

From crafting charming Christmas crackers to

making personalised hanging decorations, baking

scrumptious gingerbread men and even creating

Christmas tote bags - the excitement is palpable.

In addition, the Pre-Prep used props to create an

immersive nativity scene, bringing the Christmas

Story to life.

A big thank you to Paddy's parents, Jhene's Nanny,

Alana's Mum, Eva's Mum and Theodore's Mum.

We are so grateful for all your support as we

celebrate Christmas.

Ms Scicluna

Assistant Head of EYFS

BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6

We're gearing up for a fantastic

Christmas fair at school this year,

and we need your help to make it a

reality! Last year, we missed out on

this festive fun due to a shortage of

volunteers, and we're determined to

bring the holiday cheer back.

We're looking for enthusiastic

parents to pitch in and help

organize, decorate, run stalls, and

contribute in any way possible.

Whether it's your creative flair or

your knack for organizing, every

pair of hands counts!

CALL FOR HELP 

Please consider lending a hand and let's make this year's Christmas fair a

memorable one for our school community. Reach out to the PTA at

pta1@bcsweb.co.uk to volunteer or for more details.

Together, we can spread the joy of the holiday season!

Warm wishes, Bishop Challoner PTA

We also want to ask if anyone has any old Christmas trees or decorations they

would be happy to donate.  

If you wish to join the PTA or have any queries, please contact us at
PTA1@BCSWEB.CO.UK or put your details in the PTA box at reception
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DANCE LEADERS AWARD 
Dear Parents,

We are really proud to offer some fantastic opportunities for our students to
strengthen their dance knowledge and ability. The Level 1 and Level 2 Dance
Leadership courses are a 10-month  program. Upon completion, dancers obtain an
official SLQ Dance Leadership certification, as well as vital knowledge and experience
that will help them within the industry, careers and personal lives.

Applicant Criteria (required):

●At least 12- 18 years of age by the end of the application year (2023) Level 1, at
least 13 years of age for Level 2.

●Commitment to being available for course delivery and weekly practical
sessions.

Purpose

Level 1 – Once qualified, your child
will be able to assist in leading
safe, purposeful, and enjoyable

dance sessions under direct
supervision.

Level 2 – Once qualified, your child
will be able to assist in leading
safe, purposeful, and enjoyable
dance sessions under indirect

supervision.

Problem Solving
Self-management
Teamwork
Self-belief
Communication 

Help dancers gain confidence and self-
assurance.
Give dancers experience within the dance
industry and within your community.
Equip dancers with experience needed for the
next stage of their learning, the Level 2 Dance
Leadership course(Level 1)
Equip dancers with experience needed for the
next stage of their learning, a potential
apprenticeship/employment (Level2).

5 Key Skills you will learn:

The course will:
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SLQ have created over 1 million leaders through their qualifications,
this is what those leaders have said:

●98% improved their communication skills.
●96% learnt to work in a team.
●94% believed they were more employable.
●78% said it helped get their first job.
●87% were inspired to get more people engaged.
●83% wanted more in the community.

Investment

There is an investment of time of one hour a week to assist in lessons and there is
a booklet to complete also.

There will be theory lessons once a month.

The registration to the course is £50 a dancer and the heavily subsided fee of
£160 for the course which can be payable at £16 a month.

The course will begin on 28th November 2023. Please let Jess know if you would
like to enroll and or have any questions. This will run every Tuesday in the dining
hall from 3.15pm-4.15pm. 

Look forward to hearing from you and hope your dancer will want to take up this
opportunity.

Please contact jess for more information and to sign up:
jess@jsdancefactory.co.uk

mailto:jess@jsdancefactory.co.uk
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Numbers need to be finalised by
Friday 17th November 

New joiners - Classes will start next
term



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



BISHOP CHALLONER NEWS
 0 1  D E C  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  N O . 1 2 6



Samaritans Free phone 116 123 www.samaritans.org 

The Miz (for under

25s)

Text THEMIX to

85258
www.themix.org.uk 

Papyrus

HOPELINE

(suicidal feelings in

young people)

0800 068 4141 www.papyrus-uk.org

Childline (up to 18

years)
0800 1111 www.childline.org.uk 

Kooth   www.kooth.com 

  

Young Minds www.youngminds.co.uk
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If you feel unable to keep yourself, or others, safe from harm, call the NHS 111 telephone line or go

to Accident & Emergency. For non-emergency concerns please contact your GP.

Crisis Support Lines

Support websites for help with mental health, dealing with bullying, or

supporting a friend

SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 

http://www.samaritans.org/
http://www.themix.org.uk/
http://www.papyrus-uk.org/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 

School Counselling
General Consent Form link
and QR Code: HERE 

Child Mental Health &
Wellbeing - 10 Top Tips
for Parents: HERE

Protecting Young People
From Social Scams:
HERE 

What Are Social Media
Scams?: HERE 

Snapchat Checklist: HERE 

TikTok Checklist: HERE

Mobile Phones for
Children: HERE

Children’s Tech Guide
2023: HERE

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=hvy7yn6C1ka9vhkJUPTNUrx_M0cyWFZAmqumyU9nfO5UOU5ETFFXVTlMRDZUUldYSjk2MTdVVFhPUi4u
https://ssslearning.co.uk/index.cfm/education/parentsandguardians/child-mental-health-10-tips-for-parents
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Internet-Matters-Social-Scams-Guide-ver2.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Internet-Matters-Social-Scams-Guide-ver2.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/online-money-management-guide/social-media-scams-advice-guide-to-support-young-people/#popular-social-media-scams
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/snapchat-checklist-updated-for-2023/
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/snapchat-checklist-updated-for-2023/
https://swgfl.org.uk/assets/documents/tiktok-checklist-2023.pdf?_=1698230685
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/tech-guide/mobile-phones-for-children/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/tech-guide/


https://www.bromleywell.org.uk/assets/documents/emotional-

wellbeing-factsheet 

https://www.bromleywell.org.uk/assets/documents/counselling-

services

For help contact Bromley Well

0808 278 7898

spa@bromleywell.org.uk

Monday - Saturday 9am - 5pm
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 
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SAFEGUARDING & WELL-BEING 


